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BPC #15-0372December 8, 2015

The Honorable Eric Garcetti 
Mayor, City of Los Angeles 
City Hall, Room 303 
Los Angeles, California 90012

Attention Mandy Morales

Dear Honorable Mayor:

MONETARY DONATION IN THE AMOUNT OF 550,435.00, FROM THE LOS 
ANGELES POLICE FOUNDATION, TO BE UTILIZED TO SUPPORT OVERTIME 
FOR POLICE OFFICERS, TEACHER’S PAY, UNIFORMS, GRADUATION SUPPLIES, 
INSTRUCTOR FEES, AND CLASSROOM SUPPLIES, FOR THE BENEFIT OF 
OPERATIONS-SOUTH BUREAU’S JUVENILE IMPACT PROGRAM.

RE:

At the regular meeting of the Board of Police Commissioners held Tuesday, December 8,2015, the 
Board APPROVED the Department’s report relative to the above matter.

The Board requests, subject to your approval, that this matter be forwarded to City Council for their 
approval.

Respectfully,

BOARD OF POLICE COMMISSIONERS

\fLh^
MARIA SILVA
Commission Executive Assistant II
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INTRADEPARTMENTAL CORRESPONDENCE
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TO: The Honorable Board of Police Commissioners

FROM: Chief of Police

SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF MONETARY DONATION

RECOMMENDED ACTIONS

That the Board of Police Commissioners (Board) APPROVE the Department’s Report 
and TRANSMIT to the Mayor and City Council for ACCEPTANCE the monetary 
donation in the amount of $37,386.00 in support of overtime for police officers, and the 
in-kind donation of teachers’ pay, uniforms, graduation supplies, instructor fees, and 
classroom supplies valued at $13,049.00 for a total donation of $50,435.00 from the 
Los Angeles Police Foundation for Operations-South Bureau’s Juvenile Impact Program.

1.

2. That the Board AUTHORIZE the Controller to deposit the monetary donation of 
$37,386.00 to the Police Department Trust Fund 885, Department 70, Revenue Source 
5102, and TRANSFER the same amount to Fund 100, Department 70, Revenue Source 
5301.

That the Board AUTHORIZE the LAPD to prepare Controller’s instructions for any 
technical adjustments consistent with this action, subject to the approval of the City 
Administrative Officer, and REQUEST that the Controller implement the instructions.

3.

DONOR INFORMATION: ITEM: AMOUNT/V ALUB:

Los Angeles Police Foundation (#195-15) 
Ms. Cecilia Glassman, President 
633 West 5th Street, Suite 1210 
Los Angeles, California 90071 
(213)489-4636

$37,386.00 
$ 7,200.00 
$ 2,584.00 
$ 700.00
$ 1,800.00 
$ 765.00

Overtime
Teachers
Uniforms
Graduation supplies 
Instructor fees 
Classroom supplies

Total $50,435.00

DISCUSSION

The Los Angeles Police Foundation (LAPF) will provide the funding for the Juvenile Impact 
Program (JIP) hosted by the Los Angeles Police Department (Department). The JIP is modeled 
on the concept of a public-private partnership to identify and provide intervention for students 
and youths who are at great risk of joining gangs or engaging in criminal activity. The
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program’s multiple components, including a strong parental teaching component, make it unique. 
The classes are taught by Department officers and certified counselors, using proactive and 
innovative techniques to influence the youth in a positive direction.

The LAPF funding will offset the cost to the Department for overtime for the officers involved in 
the program. Additionally, the donation will be used for graduation and classroom supplies, 
uniforms, instructor fees and teachers’ pay. No expressed or implied commitments or promises 
were made to the donor or representatives of the donor. The donor will not receive any 
preferential treatment, endorsement, or recommendation; and the donor is not allowed the use of 
any Department patents.

Administrative Services Bureau has reviewed the donation and determined that it has been 
submitted in accordance with Section 5.467 et seq. of the Los Angeles Administrative Code, 
which provides for the receipt and acceptance of donations to the Los Angeles Police 
Department.

If you have any questions, please contact Sergeant Alora Perna, Commander’s Aide, 
Administrative Services Bureau, at (213) 486-7060.

Respectfully,

CHARLIE BECK 
Chief of Police


